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 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 30, 2019 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, July 1 

Gn 18:16-33/Ps 103:1b-2, 3-4, 8-9, 10-11 [8a]/Mt 8:18-22  

 8:00 AM Mass – Mary Powers + 

 6:30 PM Serra Club Mass for Vocations 

Tuesday, July 2 

Gn 19:15-29/Ps 26:2-3, 9-10, 11-12 [3a]/Mt 8:23-27 

  8:00 AM Mass – T.W. O’Meara and Family + 

Wednesday, July 3 

Eph 2:19-22/Ps 117:1bc, 2 [Mk 16:15]/Jn 20:24-29 

  7:00 AM Mass – No special intention scheduled 

  6:00 PM Mass – Doyle and Gertrude Norris + 

Thursday, July 4 

Gn 22:1b-19/Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 [9]/Mt 9:1-8 

   9:00 AM Mass – For our Country 

Friday, July 5 

Gn 23:1-4, 19; 24:1-8, 62-67/Ps 106:1b-2, 3-4a, 4b-5 [1b]/ 

Mt 9:9-13 

 8:00 AM Mass – Arthur and Helen Roseler + 

Saturday, July 6 

Gn 27:1-5, 15-29/Ps 135:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6 [3a]/Mt 9:14-17 

           8:00 AM Mass – John Robertson + 

           4:00 PM Mass – Berkemeier and Beery Families + 

Sunday, July 7 

Is 66:10-14c/Ps 66:1-3, 4-5, 6-7, 16, 20 [1]/Gal 6:14-18/ 

Lk 10:1-12, 17-20 or 10:1-9 

           8:30 AM Mass – People of the Parish 

      11:30 AM Mass –Theodore and Frances Watgen + 

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament is on Wednesdays, 8 

AM-6 PM (or a little before as Mass begins at 6).  Please sign 

up at http://signup.com/go/vaVQXnM for any hours you 

would like. You also may contact Amy Roetto, 816-787-0235. 

 

Don’t Forget: The Pitching for Priests Softball Game will be 

on held on Fri., July 5, 7:00 PM, at the Community America 

Ballpark (1800 Village West Pkwy in KC, KS). If interested 

in going as a group and tailgating with us, contact Kitty 

Spafford in the Parish Office. Tickets and more information 

are available at PitchingforPriests.com.  

 

First Annual Eucharistic Adoration Conference will be on 

Sat., Sept. 14, 9:00 AM-3:00 PM, at Coronation of Our 

Lady Parish, Grandview. Cost is $10 (lunch provided). 

Sponsored by the Office of Divine Worship. Sessions include: 

Eucharistic Miracles, Fruits of Eucharistic Adoration, What the 

Saints Say, Eucharistic Adoration and Healing, Starting and 

Maintaining Parish Eucharistic Adoration. Space limited. 

Register online https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/ 

weblink.aspx?name=E331061&id=83. 

 

Cathedral Cash cards will not be available after the Masses 

next weekend, July 6-7, due to the 4
th

 of July holiday.

    This Coming Week 
Monday, July 1 
 9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement  

6:30 PM  Serra Club Mass in Church 

7:00 PM  Serra Club Program – Ruggle Hall 

6:30-8:00 PM EDC Steering Committee–Msgr. Dierkes Rm 

Tuesday, July 2 

5:30 PM  Bldgs & Grounds Mtg - Msgr. Dierkes Rm 

Wednesday, July 3 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

Thursday, July 4 

 Parish Office and ECC closed for holiday 

Friday, July 5 

 ECC will be closed today 

No activities scheduled for today 

Saturday, July 6 
2:30 PM  Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

Sunday, July 7 
8:00 AM Rosary and Confessions 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee, Milk, Donuts – Ruggle Hall  

11:00 AM Confessions 

11:30 AM Mass  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the “What Can 

We Do For A Child Today” food collection.  Everyone was 

so generous as we continue to feed the least of our brothers.  

God Bless You. 

 

There is a new Serra Club forming in St. Joseph.  By 

becoming a member of Serra Club, YOU can increase the 

culture of vocations in St. Joseph.  Pope Pius XII recognized 

Serra International as the lay apostolate for Vocations.  

Pope John Paul II, recognizing Serra’s unique character in 

promoting vocations, sent this message to its members: 

“Serrans have wished to keep two outstanding characteristics 

of St. Junipero Serra: love for priestly and religious vocations, 

and the constant testimony of Christian faith in the 

environment in which your activity takes place.”  To learn how 

Serra Club can increase the culture of vocations in St. Joseph, 

please join us here at Cathedral on Monday, July 1, for Mass 

at 6:30 PM followed by an informational meeting in Ruggle 

Hall at 7:00 PM. 

 

Feed your Faith, Refresh your Soul – Annual Marian 

Conference 2019 will be on July 12-13. Hosted by St. 

Therese Parish, 727 N.W. 9 Hwy, KC, MO. Speakers include 

Fr. Bill Casey, Michael McGlinn, Donald Hartley, Mother 

Miriam, Fr. Carney and Spencer Allen.  For more details and 

to register today: www.sttheresenorth.org Questions? Call 

816-741-2800. 

 

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 
Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $  9,925.45  $    833.00 

Week 2 $  7,325.05  $    131.00 

Week 3 $  9,800.50  $        0.00 

Week 4 $  4,997.76  $    355.00 

Total $32,048.76  $ 1,319.00 

 

 

 

Beacon on the Hill Fundraising Campaign Town Hall 

Meetings, this Sat., June 29, and Sun., June 30 -- Join 

fellow parishioners in Ruggle Hall after this weekend’s 

Masses to ask questions and to hear the latest on the St. 

Gianna Early Childhood Education & Development 

Center (EDC) and other Phase I campaign projects.  

http://signup.com/go/vaVQXnM
https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/%20weblink.aspx?name=E331061&id=83
https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/%20weblink.aspx?name=E331061&id=83


 

You are my inheritance, O Lord. (Ps 16) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Basketball Camp at Cathedral – Sat., July 13, in Cathedral 

Gym: Holy Trinity Basketball Academy is where faith and 

basketball come together to help shape Catholic Athletes in 

their faith and their sport. Roger Smith, Cathedral Parishioner, 

St. Joseph resident and former college basketball coach, has 

taken his experience as a national championship coach and a 

strong Catholic father of three to form a new kind of camp that 

focuses on relating basketball fundamentals to the 

fundamentals of our Catholic faith.  The camp will have two 

sessions:  9:00-10:30 AM is open to girls and boys in Grades 

3-6, and 10:30 AM-12:00 noon will be open to boys and girls 

in grades 7-12.  Due to space constraints, the camp will be 

limited to the first 30 kids that register for each session.  The 

camp will be FREE of charge. To register, call Roger Smith at 

(405) 823-0507 or email rws3307@gmail.com.  

“Holy Trinity Basketball Academy – Changing the world one 

fundamental at a time.” 

 

The Catholic young adult group for St. Joseph (ages 22-35), 

Coram Deo, is meeting on Friday, July 5, for first Fridays!  

Meet at St. Rose of Lima Parish in Savannah for 5:15 PM 

Mass.  Afterward, we will head down to T-Bones Ballpark in 

Kansas City for the annual Pitching for Priests Game 

between the Priests of the KCK Archdiocese and the KC-SJ 

Diocese!  Questions? Contact Ally Goetz at agoetz@olog.org. 

 

A Walking Pilgrimage for the Feast of St. James: Join us for 

a 10-mile walking pilgrimage along country roads between 

Seven Dolors Church and the Mir House of Prayer. To 

participate, meet at Mir House (across from Moffet Nursery) 

on Sat., July 20, at 6:30 AM.  We will consolidate cars then 

drive to Seven Dolors Church to begin our walk.  Bring your 

Rosary, water and snacks, comfortable shoes, and clothing for 

rain or hot sun.  Feel free to bring your dog for the walk and a 

picnic lunch and bottle of wine to enjoy on the beautiful Mir 

House grounds at the end of the pilgrimage!  Contact Joshua 

or Lindsey Bachman at jcbachman@gmail.com or Kelly 

Bachman (text 574-276-9378) with questions. 

 

 

 

CHECK THIS OUT . . . The Good News of Cathedral 

 Congratulations to David and Katy Strasser Richmond 

on the birth of Thomas Solomon Richmond on June 15! 

 Congratulations to Derek Garver, Cathedral Class of 07 

and LB class of 11, who married Sarah Elizabeth Hill on 

June 15! 

 Congratulations to Kylee Dillon Strough, Cathedral Class 

of 94 and LB Class of 98, on being honored the winner of 

the 2019 Woman in the Workplace Leadership Award at 

this year’s YWCA Women of Excellence Luncheon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference . . . We still need 

volunteers to help with Vacation Bible School. If you 

would like to be a craft leader, game leader, or student 

helper, contact Kitty Spafford in the Parish Office at 232-

7763  kspafford@cathedralsj.org, or contact Michelle 

Wolfe at mwolfe1@missouriwestern.edu. 

 

Vicar’s Verba . . . Greetings again!  This month is 

dedicated to Sacred Heart of Jesus.  I’ll be brief to allow 

Ben some room.  Keep up the prayers! 

Prayer to the Sacred Heart by St. Margaret Mary Alacoque: 

Lord Jesus, let my heart never rest until it finds You, who 

are its center, its love, and its happiness. 

By the wound in Your heart, pardon the sins that I have 

committed whether out of malice or out of evil desires. 

Place my weak heart in Your own Divine Heart, 

continually under Your protection and guidance, so that I 

may persevere in doing good and in fleeing evil until my 

last breath. Amen. 

God Bless . . . 

Father Becker 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parishioners of the Cathedral Parish of St. Joseph,  

     Thank you for the warm welcome to the Cathedral of 

St. Joseph!  I am grateful that I am able to spend the 

summer at this parish which is so important for our 

diocese and me personally!  Before the dioceses of 

Kansas City and St. Joseph were merged in the 1950s 

my great uncle (Fr. William Schumann) was ordained in 

this cathedral as a priest and served here as an associate 

for two years.  I also had two great aunts who served in 

the convent.  And, as I am sure you have heard, the 

diocese intends to have the Transitional Diaconate 

ordinations here next May.  I am grateful that this will 

be the parish I will lay down on the floor, like my family 

before me, asking for the intersession of the saints so 

that I might be a holy minister of God.  So I am very 

grateful that I will be here in the parish for this summer 

to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Orders.   

     Over my past five years in the seminary I have often 

times been asked, “Why do you want to be a priest?”  

When I was in Second Grade, I went to the first Mass of 

a newly ordained priest.  Watching him celebrate Mass 

for the first time, I knew that I would like to do the same 

someday. On our way home I asked my mother a few 

questions.  “When am I going to be a priest?” And, 

“where will my first parish be?”  That school year as I 

prepared to receive the sacraments, my home parish was 

blessed with a new pastor who started teaching all of the 

religion classes from second to eighth grade.  As I came 

to understand the Church, Sacraments, and know Our 

Lord through personal prayer each day, the desire to be a 

priest only increased.  After a year at Benedictine 

College, I applied for Seminary.  Now that there is much 

worry and public scandal in the church, I am able to look 

back to these past events and thank God that I could see 

his guiding providence and paternal care in all of these 

moments.  He gave me a loving family, a nice education, 

many good friends, a prayerful parish priest, and now 

thanks to the many generous people of the diocese, he 

has provided me an excellent seminary formation.   

     I am grateful that I can spend the summer here before 

my ordination.  I look forward to getting to know you 

better through the course of the next month and a half 

before returning to Kenrick in St. Louis.  Feel free to 

talk to me any time after Mass or as you see me around 

the parish.  Please continue to keep Jared, Garrett, our 

other two classmates (Elvis and Angel), and me in your 

prayers as we prepare for Holy Orders.  Know of my 

prayers for you.  In the Sacred Heart,  

Benjamin Armentrout - -Feel free to email me anytime 

this summer at BenjaminArmentrout@Kenrick.edu         
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